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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO:  757-A

COMMITTEE: Housing and Buildings

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to amending the definition of harassment to include certain buyout offers
	SPONSOR(S): The Speaker (Council Member Mark-Viverito) and Council Members Arroyo, Chin, Dromm, Gentile, Johnson, Lander, Levine, Richards, Rose, Rodriguez, Rosenthal and Menchaca


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: The proposed legislation would include contacting tenants or their relatives to offer a “buyout” within 180 days of being notified in writing that such person does not wish to receive such offers in the definition of harassment of tenants by building owners. A buyout would be defined as offering money or other valuable consideration to induce a tenant to vacate his or her apartment or to surrender or waive any rights in relation to such occupancy. An exception would be made where express permission was given by a court or if notified in writing that the tenant was interested in receiving a buyout offer. 

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect 90 days after it becomes law. 

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2017
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:
	

	Effective FY16

	FY Succeeding Effective FY17
	Full Fiscal Impact FY17

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



[bookmark: _GoBack]IMPACT ON REVENUES AND EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on revenues or expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation.
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: Not applicable. 
SOURCE OF INFORMATION:  New York City Council Finance Division			       
			        
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:	Sarah Gastelum, Legislative Financial Analyst 
	
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:	Rebecca Chasan, Assistant Counsel
Tanisha Edwards, Chief Counsel	
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was introduced to the full Council on April 28, 2015 as Intro. 757 and was referred to the Committee on Housing and Buildings. A joint hearing was held by the Committee on Housing and Buildings and the Committee on Consumer Affairs on April 29, 2015 and the bill was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended, and the amended version, Proposed Intro. 757-A, will be considered by the Committee on Housing and Buildings on August 11, 2015. Following a successful Committee vote, the bill will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on August 13, 2015. 
DATE PREPARED: August 10, 2015
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